
Good evening.  My name is Chuck Woodard and I am the Chairman of the Sudbury Finance 
Committee.

The Committee’s role is to examine financial issues on your behalf, oversee the budget 
process, and make recommendations regarding the budget and other financial articles.  The 
committee is comprised of individuals with financial expertise and varying demographicscommittee is comprised of individuals with financial expertise and varying demographics 
including both members with children in our schools and senior citizens.

Let me begin by noting that after two postponements and two months of delay the operating 
budgets of the Town and the two schools are essentially unchanged.  Getting there was not 
so simple.  We went through five iterations of a proposed budget from the governor and 
both sides of the legislature, and then factored in federal stimulus dollars available to the 
two school systems which reduced the impact of projected lower state aid.  The result: an y p p j
expected $274,000 reduction in revenues, which was offset by elimination of the proposed 
contribution to the stabilization fund this year and some modest changes in other budget 
items as a result of newer information.  You can see the detail on Figure 2 of the handout 
you received tonight.

1Town of Sudbury Finance Committee Presentation at the 2009 Town Meeting



For FY10, we are recommending only a non-override budget, which is the amount of the 
proposed limit in the motion I just read. We are not recommending an override this year 
because: One, we are in the middle of the worst economic crisis since the 30’s.  The 
unemployment rate continues to rise, salaries for many of you are being frozen or cut, and 
personal retirement plans that depend on 401Ks and IRAs (rather than defined benefit 
pension plans), the case for the large majority of us today, are down substantially.  The 
average tax increase of 3.4% under the Non-Override Budget is less than the recent rate of 
growth in taxes but nevertheless substantial in the current climategrowth in taxes but nevertheless substantial in the current climate.

And Two, 95% of the increase in the budget over the past three years has been used to pay 
for increases in employee compensation, including benefits.  We believe that  substantially 
lowering the growth in employee compensation this year can eliminate almost all of the 
layoffs projected by the cost centers in budgets that assume closer to normal levels of 
compensation growth.  For instance- and only by way of example- if there were a salary 
freeze much like what the private sector is experiencing, total layoffs town wide including p p g, y g
both schools would be less than 4, or one half of one percent.  It is important to note, 
however, that changes in compensation of employees covered by collective bargaining are 
subject to negotiation.  

The Non-Override Budget represents an increase in operating expenses net of direct offsets 
of 2.1% for each cost center over the FY09 budget.  

Although expenses are going up 2.1%, taxes will go up 3.4% to make up for an expected g p g g p , g p p p
10% decline in state aid (net of federal stimulus dollars) and a 7.5% decline in local 
receipts.
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I have included this quote because I think it is very relevant to Sudbury today.

As we have discussed at past Town Meetings, the town has operated in normal years with a 
structural deficit caused by operating expense growth of 4.5%-7% per annum as compared 
to proposition 2 ½ funding closer to 3-3.5% per annum.  Even though 2009 is not a normal 
year, we should not lose sight of the underlying mismatch between expense growth and 
revenue growth.  In fact, because 2009 is not a normal year, perhaps the time is ripe to do 
something about it.
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Wages account for 60% of the operating budget.  Cost of living increases in salaries, combined with 
increases based upon years of service (so-called “step” increases) increased salaries an average of 
5.7% per annum per employee over the last three years.  

Benefits and insurance, which comprise another 15%, have increased 10.5% per annum per 
employee, a sizeable increase experienced in both the public and private sectors.    

And finally, payments on behalf of retirees for pensions and retiree healthcare, which comprise 3.5% 
of the operating budget, have grown over 18% per annum over the last three years.  

If 78 5% f ti i t t f b 3 3 5% it i ith ti llIf 78.5% of our operating expenses are growing at rates far above 3-3.5%, it is arithmetically 
impossible to keep expenses within the limit of Proposition 2 ½ with our current cost structure.  All 
other things being equal, an override will generally be an annual need absent unusual circumstances 
such as a marked increase in state aid, which does not seem likely for the foreseeable future.  

Are the costs of running the schools and the town excessive?  We don’t think so, and that is 
confirmed by a wealth of third party data.  A Babson College survey of State high schools ranked LS 
second in Academic Performance and tenth in cost efficiency out of 140 schools.

The Sudbury Public Schools system has the lowest cost per student when compared to K-8 systems 
in Concord, Lincoln, Southborough, Northborough, and Carlisle.  Expenditures per capita for Town 
services including police, fire, and DPW are lower than many Metro West communities including 
Concord, Lincoln, Carlisle and Wayland.

We have two alternatives to an override or to at least reduce the size of overrides:

Reduce staff and, therefore, services under the current organization and cost structure.

Change the current organization and cost structure to enable us to deliver substantially (but perhaps 
not completely) the same level of services at lower cost.
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With regard to the second alternative, the Selectmen established a Budget Review Task 
Force in 2007 to examine our structural deficit.  The Task Force was comprised of town 
committee members and other Sudbury residents with financial expertise and given a 
mandate to focus on both revenue enhancements and cost structure changes.  Preliminary 
reports were delivered in September and December 2008 and are available on the Town web 
site.  They should be reviewed by any of you concerned with the rate of growth in taxes and 
spending.  

Among the major recommendations:

Consolidate the administrative functions of the two school systems.

Regionalize some town services in cooperation with neighboring towns.

Implement substantial changes to our healthcare plans, which are high cost and high growth.  

Further support for longstanding recommendations to install a sewer line to service Route 
20 and enable increased commercial development, with resulting increases in our 
commercial tax base.
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Because 70% of our revenues come from residential property taxes while only 7% come 
from commercial property taxes, the burden of cost increases will continue to fall mainly on 
the homeowner until we build a larger commercial base.
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The proposals of the Budget Review Task Force will take time to be studied and in the 
meantime we have to deal with our current cost and revenue structure.  95% of the increases 
in the operating budget over the last three years have gone to increases in the cost of 
employee compensation, both active and retired.  As a town we have struggled over how to 
balance the quality of town and school services with their increasing cost when there was no 
obvious place to cut.  This choice has usually manifested itself in contentious overrides, 
with taxpayers given the choice of a large tax increase or a major cut in staff, which in turn 
means services Until there is meaningful structural change of the kind recommended bymeans services.  Until there is meaningful structural change of the kind recommended by 
the Task Force, this scenario will likely continue.

7Town of Sudbury Finance Committee Presentation at the 2009 Town Meeting



The cost of operating the town rose 6.6% per annum between FY06 and FY08.  From FY08 to FY09 expenses are 
i ll fl b f h id f il l W d b li h 6 6% f h i i blessentially flat because of the override failure last year.  We do not believe that a 6.6% rate of growth is sustainable over

the long term.  

We believe the only way to slow down the rate of growth in spending near term is to recommend a limit on that growth.  
There is no other likely “brake” available which would change the pattern of large overrides, or significant service cuts if 
the overrides are rejected.  

Over the past year the Finance Committee initiated a Spending Growth Limit to provide the Town with a suggested cap 
on the rate of growth in expenses.  

h h i il b d d d d ll i b i i h fi li d b hi h iRather than wait until budgets were produced under collective bargaining agreements that were finalized, by which time 
our costs for the next three years would be “in the pipeline”, the FinCom voted in September 2008 to recommend a 
spending growth limit of 4 ½ % per annum for the three fiscal years ending June 2010, 2011, and 2012 respectively.  

We believe that a limit supported by taxpayers should enable cost centers to manage their missions by providing a 
predictable level of maximum expense growth in lieu of the current model of one year at a time budgeting and override 
decisions.  

It likewise provides taxpayers with a three year view of the budget which is appropriate since many of the costs to 
maintain service levels can be estimated upfront as a result of new labor contracts that go into effect July 1maintain service levels can be estimated upfront as a result of new labor contracts that go into effect July 1.

We believe the 4.5% number is at the intersection of a reasonable growth in spending, a reasonable growth in taxes, and a 
reasonable growth in employee compensation and other costs.  The maximum growth in spending and taxes would be 
higher than some would like, and the increase in compensation (including health benefits) probably lower than some 
would like.  In announcing this limit we were informing the schools and the town departments in advance that we would 
not recommend overrides to support spending growth in excess of that limit during those years in the absence of major 
changes in circumstances or major increases in uncontrollable costs.   

I need to emphasize that the 4.5% number is a maximum, not a minimum. We will still analyze budgets each year andI need to emphasize that the 4.5% number is a maximum, not a minimum.  We will still analyze budgets each year and 
will consider recommending a lower amount than the limit if warranted.

As a result of the current economic and fiscal crisis, our no override recommendation is below the limit for the coming 
fiscal year.  For reasons already noted, in February 2009 we reaffirmed the 4 ½% limit for the fiscal years ending June 
2011 and 2012, subject to further review as the shape of labor contracts becomes clearer and the outlook for state 
revenues a little more certain to determine if the limit could be lowered in either of those years.
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In the six years from 2000 through 2008, Sudbury’s average residential tax bill increased 
6.3% per annum.  While certainly significant, the average residential tax bill for eleven 
other Boston suburban towns with similar demographics increased an average 6.8% per 
annum over that same period.  

While the rate of growth in taxes is less than the average of our peers, and our spending on 
schools and services is in line with or lower than our peers, the absolute dollar amount of 
taxes and its rate of growth continue to be of great concern.  The level of taxes is heavily 
driven by the large number of school age children in Town.  The rate of growth in those 
taxes, on the other hand, is driven by our cost structure.  We hope that the combination of a 
non-override budget again this year, a spending growth limit for the following two years, 
and the potential implementation of meaningful change to our cost structure and our 
revenue profile will provide some relief.

Thank you.
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